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ITEM 7. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS.
(c) Exhibits.

99 Press release, issued by Unit Corporation's on
January 13, 2004, announcing the retirement of Earle
Lamborn from Unit Corporation and his resignation
from Unit's Board of Directors effective January 15,
2004.

ITEM 9. REGULATION FD DISCLOSURE.

Unit Corporation announced on January 13, 2004 that Earle Lamborn, Senior
Vice President of Drilling, will retire effective January 15, 2004. Along with
his retirement from the company, Mr. Lamborn will also resign from Unit's Board
of Directors. Mr. Lamborn has worked for Unit since its inception in 1963. As a
result of Mr. Lamborn's retirement, Unit's Board of Directors has elected Mr.

Larry Pinkston, Unit's President, as a director of the company effective January
15, 2004.
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In connection with Mr. Lamborn's retirement, the company has also
implemented certain management changes for Unit Drilling Company. John Cromling,
Senior Vice President of Drilling Operations, will now be responsible for Unit's
contract drilling operations in Oklahoma and the Texas Panhandle, as well as
being responsible for the purchasing for all Unit rigs. Dave Stafford, Senior
Vice President of Drilling Operations, in addition to his current responsibility
for Unit's contract drilling operations in the Rocky Mountain region will now
also assume responsibility for Unit's Gulf Coast region. Mr. Stafford will also
be responsible for the safety program for all Unit rigs. Both Mr. Cromling and
Mr. Stafford will report to the President of Unit, Larry Pinkston.
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